
From: Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Schimsa, Rebecca <RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 3/15/2016 12:10:54 PM
Subject: RE: Walk

Ha.  Well, I have an email to send and then would be delighted to take a lap.  I also did not bring my lunch so if anyone 
is interested in walking with me to pick something up, I would enjoy the company.
 
From: Pisarik, Holly 

Sent: Tuesday, March 15, 2016 12:09 PM

To: Glaccum, David

Cc: Schimsa, Rebecca

Subject: Walk
 
Dear Wellness Coordinator,
 
Please let me know when the next scheduled walk around the Statehouse is to occur. 
 
Holly G. Pisarik
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-8465 C: 803-322-6255
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